Decrease of State Law Maximum Speed
PR22 (Seashore Learning Center)

City Council Presentation
May 25, 2021



Background

* The Island Foundation Board of Directors submitted a formal petition to the
City to reduce the speed limit and/or install a school zone along Park Road
22 adjacent to the Seashore Learning Center.

* The local TXDOT office conducted a traffic study. Their findings and proposal
to reduce the speed limit from 55mph to 35mph during school zone hours
were approved by the Austin Traffic Division in February.

* Transportation Advisory Commission (TAC) reviewed the request and
provided recommendation to City Council for approval.
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Recommendation

Approval of ordinance amending the Code of Ordinances,
Chapter 53, Section 53-255. -Schedule VI, Decrease of state
law maximum speed to decrease the speed limits along Park
Road 22 to 35MPH beginning at a point 0.249 miles (1315-
feet) north of Encantada Avenue and ending at a point 0.122
miles (644-feet) south of Encantada Avenue.




